Japanese Language Class &

Guidance On Japanese Language

· Japanese Language Class

The Board of Education of Hachioji City has established Japanese language

classes at the Yui Dai-ichi Elementary School and Uchikoshi Junior High School.

The Japanese classes are to teach Japanese language to foreign children or returnee Japanese children whose Japanese level is not enough for their school life. 

The eligibility is as follows:

1. The class at Yui Dai-ichi Elementary School: Foreign children or returnee Japanese children, who are enrolled pupils at Hachioji municipal elementary schools.

The class at Uchikoshi Junior High School: Foreign children or returnee Japanese children, who are enrolled pupils at Hachioji municipal junior high schools.

2. It is possible for the child to go to the desired Japanese language class after lessons are over at the enrolled school. And the child’s safety should be ensured on the way to the Japanese language class and back home.

        It is free of charge to go to the Japanese language class. In case of going there by bus or train, the total fare will be reimbursed.

        In principle, a pupil can go to the Japanese language class twice a week, two hours once, a total of four hours for one week. The period can last for two years in principle. And the school lunch should be taken at the enrolled school.

        Please consult to the teacher in charge or schoolmaster of the enrolled school if you wish to have your child go to the Japanese language class. It is the enrolled school that should make the application for you.

◆  Giving Guidance on Japanese Language 

       An instructor of Japanese language keeps going round municipal elementary or junior high schools to give guidance to the foreign pupils or returnee students whose Japanese level is not enough for schooling. Please consult to the teacher in charge or schoolmaster of the enrolled school if you are interested in it. It is the enrolled school that should make the application for you.

· Dispatching School Life Supporters For Foreign Pupils And So On

This program is eligible to the children of new comers to Japan, who are not accustomed to Japanese life and cannot understand Japanese at all. To help them get rid of uneasiness and fit smoothly into school life, as an initial guidance the Board of Education of Hachioji City is dispatching school life supporters for a certain period to schools at which the children are enrolled. Please inquire to the School Affairs Section, Board of Education for the details.

